
Dear Pastors and Partners in Ministry, 		 	 March 2024 Prayer Letter   

Tickets Purchased!  
We wanted to fill you in briefly and update you regarding our departure date. As you 
know, we already have visas to Mozambique, praise the Lord! The Lord worked in 
ways that only He could during this process but long story short, we have visas in 
hand. God is worthy to be trusted. Noah and Tristan were able to have a good 
meeting with the South African Consulate in New York City last week. This 
meeting was for visas for South Africa. If accepted, this will allow our family to 
have visas to both countries and will be a huge answer to prayer for Alainey’s well 
being. We have purchased tickets to leave for Africa as a family on March 28th! 
We are very excited and thankful. We anticipate receiving our visas to South Africa 
this week or early next Lord willing. Would you pray with us as we work through 
the details and preparation of this move? We couldn’t do what God has called us to 
without you. Many of you have been with us step by step and we are very grateful.   

Intensive Training and Church Plant Missions Conference  
Months ago I got in contact with a veteran baptist missionary to Mozambique. He 
and his wife spent nearly twelve years in a city called Beira, located central 
Mozambique. God greatly used the Hart family for His glory during this time. We 
set up a meeting for myself and two teammates to learn from this family. He is now 
pasturing a church Kansas City, Missouri and we spent nearly 3 days of training, 
learning and preparing for ministry from this seasoned and wise man. We are 
very grateful for this time of preparation and equipping. We believe our ministry in 
Mozambique will be helped because of this time!  

Also in Kansas City, Noah had the opportunity to be with Fountain City Baptist 
Church. This church plant is young and was started last year by Pastor Bryan 
Shaffer. Fountain City had their first missions conference. Several new converts are 
being baptized, discipled and excited about world evangelism. It is thrilling to see 
new church plants happening in the US with their focus set on reaching the world 
with the gospel. We must remember that God is still working, we are on the winning 
side!  

Looking Forward 
Alainey is doing very well with the G-tube transition. We are thankful that she is 
beginning to put on some weight! She is a sweet 
little girl with a content spirit. We know God 
has big plans for her. As we embark for this 
new journey in Africa and reflect on all God 
has brought us through, we herald the lyrics to 
of the famous hymn, “Great is thy faithfulness, 
morning by morning new mercies I see, all I 
have need of thy hath provided, Great is thy 
faithfulness, Lord, unto me” 

Your Missionaries, The Wilkersons 

PRAYERS

PRAISES
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Find us on Facebook

- We praise the Lord 
for saving souls.    

- We praise the Lord 
help, advice and 
training.  

- For God’s 
faithfulness and 
you our friends.  

Sending Church: Southside Baptist Church, Knoxville, TN 37920  

Support: Vision Baptist Missions P.O. Box 647 Dawsonville, GA 30534

-  Grace as we move 
forward in 
ministry & 
Portuguese 
language ability.  

-  Pray for the Lord 
to continue 
opening doors for 
gospel evangelism  
every day. 

- Our family as we 
make preparations 
to leave for Africa 
on March 28th.   


